
                                                                                                     

 

Senior Courts of Belize 

#1 Treasury Lane 

Belize City, Belize 

 5th December, 2024  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Contact: Mrs. Trienia Young   

Registrar General 

#1 Treasury Lane 

Belize City Belize 

Telephone: 501-227-0045   

Email: tyoung@belizejudiciary.org 

Website: www.Belizejudiciary.org  

_____________________________________________________________________     

  

Dear Mr. President William Lindo 

 

RE: CORRECTION OF EMAIL DATED 4th DECEMBER, 2024 

 

The Mdme. Registrar of the Senior Courts, Trienia Young. wishes to indicate to the Bar 

Association and its members that no instruction were given by the Hon. Chief Justice of Belize, 

her Ladyship Louise Esther Blenman, for the closure of the High Courts leading up to the close 

of the Legal Year 2024.  The Court will be closed as per the Belize Civil Procedure Rules on the 

20th December, 2024 for the Christmas Vacation and the close of the Legal Year.  

 

Urgent Applications will be addressed during the Court break as per normal.   

 

It is categorically stated that all High Court matters before the respective Justices of the High 

Court will proceed as per schedule and that the Belize Senior Court will continue its daily 

function. 

 

The Registrar apologizes for any inconvenience caused by the previous communication with the 

Bar Association. 

 

 

Regards 

 

 

 

Trienia Young 

Registrar 

Senior Courts 

 


